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Construction, Safety

Greetings and thanks for providing these preliminary project
overview videos. Please know that the Branch Road Bridge
#3091 spans over Branch Brook with is our (Kennebunk,
Kennebunkport & Wells Water District) primary public
drinking water supply and has been since 1895. Maintaining
high water quality standards and preventing the
introduction of contamination (i.e. the use of non-NSF
certified release oils on concrete forms and curing
compounds, spill prevention of fuels and hydraulic fluid,
etc.) is our primary concern. We will also need to have
assurance that emergency spill containment and
remediation measures are on the job site and that the
contractor/subcontractors are properly trained in their use.
The Water District's Treatment Plant is located only 2 miles
downstream from this bridge meaning the response time
window could be very short depending on flow rate. As an
essential stake holder, we look forward to working with the
MDOT as the project design and specificaiton process is
developed.

Thank you for your comment. For every project, the contractor is
required to submit a Soil Erosion Water Pollution Control Plan (SEWPCP).
If the work includes the handling, use, or storage of petroleum products
including the onsite fueling of Equipment, the SEWPCP must include a
Spill Prevention Control and Countermeasure Plan (SPCCP). The SPCCP
covers that emergency spill containment and remediation measures are
on site and the contractor/subcontractors are properly trained. The
contractor is also required to follow the Department's BMP, Best
Management Practices.

Please let me know if you would like to discuss anything further as the
plans develop. Again, thank you for the input.
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